
                                                                                                                                      

 

 
NEC Applications for free bus travel under 22’s 

For those unable to apply online please visit one of the following drop-in sessions: 

Where? Day? Time? 
 

Ayr Library  
 

Every Tuesday  
 

3:30pm to 4:30pm 
 

Girvan Library  
 

Monday 5th September  
 

11am to 12:30pm 
 

Ayr Library  
 

Thursday 22nd September 
 

5:30pm to 6:30pm 
 

Girvan Library  
 

Monday 26th September 
 

11am to 12:30pm  
 

What documents do I require for the drop in’s? 

Under 16’s  

Ø Parents must complete applications to consent the travel.  
Ø ID of the parent must be provided to show proof of address and photo ID  
Ø Under 11’s no ID required  
Ø If aged 11 to 15 years bring their Young Scot Card or if they don’t have then proof of ID or 

address or birth certificate 

Over 16’s 

Ø Young people to complete application and consent travel themselves.  
Ø If this it is a brand new application, proof of address and Photo ID is required 
Ø If this is a replacement, please bring along the card  

 

Other info: 

Ø If you are struggling with providing proof of ID, please do worry! Still come to see us and 
we will try to help you � 

Ø Over 11’s require a photo for their card, we can take one on the day or you can email one 
we will guide you how or they can keep the one on their existing card. 

Ø We are also running lunchtime drop in’s within Secondary Schools for those over 16 to 
apply – these will be advertised within individual schools 

 

If you have any questions please: 

Phone 0300 123 0900 

Email YoungScot@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 

Visit this link  LIST OF APPROVED ID'S 
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